
A Thank You to 
Our Supporters! 

Summer 2020

Through your donations and 
efforts, you have helped your 

WNY neighbors through some of 
their most difficult times. 

See inside to read a few of the 
ways your contributions have 

made a difference!



A MESSAGE FROM PRESIDENT & CEO, ELIZABETH MCPARTLAND
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How can one possibly encapsulate the last six months? 

We have all been through so much. The COVID-19 pandemic completely changed the 
way we experience our day-to-day lives, while the racial justice movement has spotlighted 
systemic inequities in our society. The intersection between COVID-19 and racial inequities 
highlight concepts that may challenge our beliefs, behaviors, relationships, and preparations 
for the future. At C&FS, this notion can be consolidated into one question: How can we 
create a safe, healthy, diverse, equitable, and inclusive community? 

Change is not easy. After never before needing to wear a mask in public, the urgency to do 
so might be jarring. It has been difficult to go months without seeing loved ones in person; 
or refrain from hugging those we do see; and it can be heartbreaking to recognize and 
acknowledge that within our own community, individual, institutional, and societal racism 
perpetuates inequities for persons of color. 

No, change is not easy. But, change is necessary, and we will work together to create change. As a response to COVID-19, Child 
& Family Services and the Stanley G. Falk School teams have tailored our approach to how we provide education, prevention, 
intervention, and advocacy. Telehealth services are offered as an alternative to on-site counseling for those who are not yet ready 
to return to public settings. Telehealth services also enable us to connect with those who have challenges with transportation, 
child care, and complex work schedules. Mediation services are held remotely, allowing all parties to participate from the safety 
and comfort of their homes. The Stanley G. Falk School recently completed its first summer school facilitated through remote 
instruction, and our dedicated educators continue to conduct socially distant visits with their students. We have also significantly 
reduced the number of people working on-site throughout the organization to support a healthy environment.

In addition to these physical and programmatic changes, we are expanding our efforts to understand and actively combat racial 
inequities. This work is occurring across the organization, including via our Board of Directors, our Senior Management Team, 
and each of our departments. We have held Racial Healing Circles with staff and are in the process of hiring our first Director 
of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion. We are leading efforts with statewide coalition members to ensure our advocacy efforts are 
inclusive and support equity for children and families of color. These changes will take time, persistence, and resources.

We know you are there to support us through all of these changes. On July 16, we held our first Raise 716 Day online fundraiser. 
This campaign raised nearly $28,000 to aid us as we make necessary changes to serve our community. We are grateful for your 
support, whether it is through financial means, or by making masks for our staff and clients, or by sharing our stories on social 
media. Your kindness helps to fuel our work.  As you have been here for us, we promise to be here for you and to continue 
working toward positive change for our community. 
								      
								                    

Sincerely yours,

“C&FS was the non-profit missing from the HSBC family and our volunteer experience so far has been nothing short of 
amazing. We were very lucky to be a part of two wonderful events, the Fashion Show with a Twist and Adopt-a-Family.  
Both taught us the importance of giving back to the community and how well we can bring our own internal team 
together to participate for a wonderful cause.  This truly warms our hearts and thank you to C&FS for bringing HSBC 
together. Our volunteer experience has taught us to see the bright spots in difficult situations.”

- HSBC Volunteers Carrie Stromecki and Linda Takac



“Preparing for school to reopen has consumed most of our time, attention, and 
focus, but amidst all of this I am proud that we have been able to continue to work 
on positive school improvements for students – such as the STEAM lab,” said Laura 
Collins, principal of the Stanley G. Falk School Roosevelt campus. “We are ready 
and eager to welcome back all of our students!”

The conversion of the Roosevelt campus library into a STEAM (Science, 
Technology, Engineering, Arts, Math) learning center is one of the projects funded 
by a grant awarded to the Falk School by the Hamister Group. This lab opens 
a world of innovative learning for students by giving them a hub with diverse 
offerings. Experimental learning will now be available to music lovers, budding 
coders, aspiring mathematicians, chemists, and more. 

The STEAM Center will help to create a culture where students are leaders of 
learning and teachers are facilitators. This will lead to increased participation in 
local, state and global collaborations – such as the WNY Maker Expo, Robo Rave, 

RAISE 716 ELEVATES COMMUNITY SUPPORT FOR C&FS
The pandemic has highlighted the need for our services and the 
importance of community support. Raise 716 encouraged supporters to 
donate money to benefit the entire Agency. This is invaluable when making 
rapid changes needed to meet demands created by the coronavirus crisis.

Kari Bonaro was one of the early supporters of the Raise 716 campaign. 
Much has changed for all of us since she gave, and now she’s glad to know 
how much her gift made a difference. She explained why she chose to 
participate, “In any community, but especially in our community, there 
are so many people who need a lot of different types of help and support. 
Child & Family Services does that, especially for women and children, and 
that has always meant a lot for me.” 

Her commitment grew over time. She decided, with her family, to help a 
family we serve for Adopt-a-Family during the holidays. She explained 
“We don’t know the families, but we do know that there’s something special 
that someone is hoping to get and we can give that to them. It’s just an 
incredible feeling.” 
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HAMISTER GRANT HELPS STANLEY G. 
FALK SCHOOL IMPROVE TECHNOLOGY

Hour of Code – where students present their creations and findings to peers. “I am very grateful that students will have an 
inspiring space in which they will have the opportunity to discover, plan, problem solve, build, and create,” said Principal Collins. 
“The STEAM lab project is now complete; it features flexible seating, and is a bright and child-friendly space.”

The Hamister grant will also have a significant impact on Falk athletics. The biggest portion of the athletic funds were used to 
purchase retractable bleachers for the gymnasium at the Cambridge school. Previously, staff needed to set up folding chairs for all 
school-wide sporting events and assemblies. The Falk School was also able to purchase basketball padding and backboards, soccer 
nets, and twenty uniforms for their high school soccer team. 

We want to extend our sincere gratitude to the Hamister Group for the grant that made all of this possible.
- HSBC Volunteers Carrie Stromecki and Linda Takac

Kari Bonaro and her son volunteering at C&FS.

This summer, we saw our generous community come forward in trying times. July 16 became Raise 716 Day, a one-day giving 
campaign for all of the programs at Child & Family Services. Local celebrities, including Rick Jeanneret of the Buffalo Sabres, 
shared their time and talents virtually to help Raise 716 succeed. We would like to thank everyone who participated on Raise 716 
Day, including corporate gifts from KeyBank Foundation and Transitowne Automotive Group.  

Learn more about how you can help Raise 716 at cfsbny.org/raise716.



4 - Portraits of Hope  - Summer 2020

Circle of Hope ($1,000-$1,499)
Susan Arena
Asset Compliant Solutions
Dave and Wendy Barth
Kari Bonaro
Laura M. Collins
Crowley Webb & Associates, Inc.
Cheryl and Daniel Duggan

Fraternal Order of Eagles Depew - 

Hayati Dance
Ronald Isaacs
Linda and Kenneth Kahn
Timothy and Melinda McNamara
Richard and Mary Parker
Lisa Petronio

Targeted Lease Capital, LLC
Tamara Tempfer and Mike Metzger
The Fit Physique
Turnstyle Designs
UltiPro
Richard A. Wall
Joanmarie Wendelin
Kania Zdzislaw

Guardian’s Circle ($1,500-$1,999)
AIG Retirement Services
Buffalo Sabres
Mary T. Czopp
Christine Garvelli

Hugh M. Jones
Ted and Kathy Koeth
Ward McNally
National General Insurance

Lisa Wardynski
Rebecca Wells

Circle of Love ($2,000-$4,999)

Alexandria Professional, LLC
Melissa Baumgart
Paul N. Bogner
Catalent Pharma Solutions

Clarence Schools Enrichment Fund, Inc. 
Carol Hinke
Independent Health
Service Titan

Francisco and Janet Vasquez
Walsh Duffield Companies, Inc.
Wegmans Food Markets, Inc.

Circle of Family ($5,000-$9,999)

Circle of Hearts ($10,000+)
Kathleen G. Gleason
Mercantile Adjustment Bureau, Inc.

Tammy Roberts
University at Buffalo Surgeons, Inc. 

Association of Women Surgeons

Thank You to Our 
2019-2020 Donors! 
Child & Family Services extends a sincere thank you to 
the following donors who gave financial contributions 
totalling $100 or more during the 2019-20 fiscal year 
(July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020). All efforts have been 
made to ensure the accuracy of this list. Please call 
(716) 335-7234 with any questions or corrections.

Lancaster Ladies Auxiliary

Alesco Advisors
Alternative Information Systems
Deborah and Anthony Arias
David and Sharon Barrett
Beauty Organix, LLC
Raymond and Janice Boy
Catapult
Clarence Bowling Academy
Copier Fax Business Technologies, Inc.
Ellicott Development Company
Elsie P. and Lucius B. McCowan Private

Evans-Devereux Memorial Fund
Paul and Barbara Harder
Tracy and Barry Heneghan
Hodgson Russ, LLP
Kideney Architects, PC
Ian Long
Lumsden & McCormick, LLP
M&T Bank
McGuire Development Co., LLC
Elizabeth A. McPartland
Mower
Anthony M. Mrozik

NCAComp, Inc.
Parkview Health Services
Say Yes Buffalo
Sisterhood of Temple Beth Zion
The Ultimate Software Group
TOPS Friendly Markets
UBS Financial Services, Inc.
Unifrax Corporation
USI Insurance Services
Michael K. Walsh

Foundation
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ACP Technologies, Inc.
Benderson Development Company, Inc.
Rachael Brown
Buffalo Bills
Buffalo Motorama Group
Buffalo Niagara Medical Campus
Carolyn Strozyk
Construction Exchange of Buffalo
Nancy L. Cox
Robert J. Cymerman
Gerald E. Daigler
Mary D'Angelo
Christopher Dattilo
Delaware North Companies, Inc.
Dolce Panepinto, P.C.
Ann K. Donovan Fonfara
Mark Garvelli
GCW Capital
Scott and Danis Gehl
Donna Genesky
Harris Beach, PLLC

Marlena Heintz
Mary Jo Hunt
Brian Jensen
Kenmore Housing Authority
Michael and Dona King
Level Financial Advisors
Liazon
Allie M. Loesch
Julie M. Loesch
Linda McCartan
E. Dennis and Sandra McCarthy
Marilynn McDonnell
Karen McTigue
Brian and Elisabeth Mercer
David and Mary Beth Nasca
Northwood Asset Management Group
Nova Healthcare Administrators
Opening Doors To Wellness
Ray and Mary Beth Orrange
John Pastore
Adam and Tina Paul

Martin Polowy
Revolution Indoor Cycling
Rich Products Corporation
John and Sue Rodgers
Doris F. Rosen
Sandra L. Santorio
Alfred and Louise Solpietro
John and Amy Spitzmiller
Shana Stegner
Patti Stephen
Gretchen Szymanski
Melony Tarr
Lori Trock
Uniland Development Company
Western New York MRI, LLP
Christopher and Gretchen White
Kaitlyn Whitlock
YourCare Health Plan
Ellen F. Zupa

Circle of Children ($500-$999)

Circle of Caring ($250-$499)
Alpha Sigma Tau - Geneseo
American Baptist Foundation
Amherst Community Church
Megan Andrews
Kathi-Ann Winterstein
Michele Boshart
Robert and Candace Bredenberg
Claire Carlo
Diane J. Ceravolo
Linda W. Chodos
Betsy Constantine
Curtis Park Presbyterian Church
Stefan and Teresa Czopp
Robert L. Deisz
Delta Kappa Gamma Society, 

Bradley and Laurin Derrick
Margaret and Bud Dick

Darryl and Christine Duink
Elma United Methodist Church
John C. Erickson
Crystal Gadawski
Michele Heffernan and John Cordes
Donna Herberger
IQVIA Inc.
Melanie R. Kuczka
Lifetouch National School Studios
Michael Mason
Brenda J. McCrossan
Paul J. Miliotto
Dawn Mirand
Clarke and Michelle Narins
New York Women in Law Enforcement, 

Colleen A. O'Brien-Cholis
Michael Paglicci and Emilia Federice

Terri Rich
Melissa Royer
Terri Rozelle
Barbara Rupple
Jennifer Schultz
Joseph and Maureen Schumacher
Eugenia H. Smith
Joyce Stokes
Kevin C. Sullivan
Devon Sundlov
F. Christopher and Charlotte Tahk
The Mentholatum Company
Nicole L. Timm
Wild Things
Laura Yager

Linda A. Baran
Tim Bartlett
Jamie Baumler
Elizabeth Bauza
Susan Beiter
Denise L. Bennett

Richard P. Beyer
Natale Boccabella
Cynthia A. Booker
Martin and Geri Brecher
Dorothy J. Brown
Monica Bruce

Renee Bush
Dan Cadzow
Luciano Cafarella
Cannon Heyman & Weiss, LLP
Sharon A. Carlo
Peggy A. Carthon

Circle of Friends ($100-$249)

Alpha Lambda Chapter Inc.
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Circle of Friends ($100-$249), Continued
Peggy A. Carthon
Kristy Cavanagh
Jennifer E. Centola
Maureen Chambers
Kathleen Chapman
Theodore Costich
James and Salvatrice Cramer
Caitlin Crowell and Geoff

Danielle K. Crowley
George Danakas
Eric and Adrienne Decker
Maria B. DeFilippo
David Dickman
Sarah Diina
Lisa Dombek
Jeffrey Eckert
Edwin G. and Susan L. Levy 
        
Christina H. Ehret
Empire Education Group, 

Elizabeth Ervolina
Joan Ess
Eli Farhi and Emily S. 

Barbara Q. Faust
Robert Fiordaliso
Marie Fleck
Jean M. Fletcher
William S. Flickinger
Ruth Folger
John and Jessica Ford
Four Seasons Childcare
Laurie Fuller
Carl and Ann Marie Galante

Robert P. Gastle

General Physician, PC
Richard W. Godshaw
Peter Gold and Anthalie D. 

Glenn Gordon
Katie Gorman
David Gottfried
Sara Grady
Jim E. Gramkee
Grand Island Garden Club
Rachael Greene
Angela K. Gunther
Gurney Becker & Bourne
Ruth Haines
Susan Haskell
Patrick Hatfield
Peggy Herbstritt
Linda Hiller
Himalayan Institute of 

Dana Hollingsworth
Hollowick, Inc.
Holly Augspurger Donaldson 

Geoff Hubble
Meagan Hurlburt
ITT Industries Holdings, Inc.
Jeff and Lynne Jeckovich
Henry Johnston
Patricia Johnston
Dennis and Donna Kahi
Terrence L. Kaney
Eleanor and Edwin

Norma Keller

Susan Kilcoyne

Peggy Kirk
Lynn W. Klein
Sharon M. Kooken
John and Sue Koszela
Marsha and Robert Kushin
John and Maureen Laubacker
Lauterbach Sturges Fund
Katherine LaVigne
Kathleen H. Lell
Alex and Lauren Ljungberg
Judith Malamas
Richard Maloney
Lisa Maltbie
Christine M. Marchewka
Karen Marchioli
Joseph S. Marek
Marshalle Martin
Nicole Martin
Hannah Mason
Debbie Massaro
Claudette M. Matuszewski
Regina S. McGraw
Julie McNamara
Medical Health Associates of 
        
Eugene and Glenda Meeks
Peggy Meinl
Sarah G. Metzger
James and Belle Montree
Kathleen A. Moriarity
Mary Jane and Kenneth 

T. L. Nebrich
Eric Neff
Barbara Nuchereno
John Nyquist
Rosemarie A. O'Bannion
Erik O'Neill
Scott Orrange
Robin Ostrov
Park View Beauty Salon
Diane Parrish
Diane Pazderski
Richard and Karen Penfold
Rick and Deborah Pepe
Julie Pezzimenti
Nancy E. Pleban
Patricia Potempa

Catherine Protas
Ann M. Ralph
Elizabeth Randall
Elizabeth J. Rath
Karen Reardon-Juliano
Carey Reddien
Chad and Candace Reimer
Joanna Robertson
Janice Rosenberg
David Rothstein
Deanna Schettine
Melanie Schoenick
Suzanne Scholand
Kenneth and Patricia Scholz
Dolores Sheehan
Carl L. Shepard
Scott and Deborah Shiffner
Mary Jane Shonn
Anne S. Simet
Rebecca Smith
Society of FBI Alumni
Somerset Labs
Southtowns Family Child 

Mary and Charles Staebell
Stephanie Sullivan
Janice Sutton
John H. Tattersal
Melda Tugac
Alison Tyszka
UAW Local 774 Women's

Unitarian Universalist Church

Pauline Wagner
Donna Walentnowicz
Nicole Walker
Mary Beth White
Eleanor E. Widmer
Presbyterian Women
Women's Buffalo Golf Club
Albert J. Wright
Nina R. Wright

Fund at the Community 
Foundation

Kelly

Division

Joy

Philanthropic Fund

Inc.

Friedan

Buffalo

Kantowski

Myszka

Care Network

of Buffalo

Western New York, PLLC

C&FS supporters at the 2019 Fashion Show with a Twist.



7 - Portraits of Hope  - Summer 2020

Raise 716 Day Donors

Barbara Albi
Donna Allen
Jessica Allowski
Megan Andrews
Paula Barren
Janet Bensman
Ang Berti and Ryann Foster
Candice Brown
Monica Bruce
Kathryn Caldarella
David Cervi
Maureen Chambers
Viola Chambers
Laura Collins
Mary Curr
Andrea Czopp
Mary Czopp
Steve Czopp
Mary Dangelo
Michael DeLuca
Robert DeLuca
Sarah DeLuca

Lisa Dombek
Lynn Donoghue
Jeannine Doyle
Barbara Faust
Ruthellen Fleshler
Kristin Fyda
Collin Gehl
Christopher Genovese
Glenn Gordon
Lauren Gorlick
Maria Greene
Jill Griffin
Nicole Guzdek
Peter Hall
Amy Harrington
Marlena Heintz
Elizabeth Hitro
Brendan Kelleher
Kenmore Housing Authority
Emily Kerr
Dona King
Ted and Kathy Koeth

Kathy Kren
Bridget Licata
Julie Loesch
Ian Long
Kate Macke
Richard Maloney
Eleanor Martinear
Linda McCartan
Elizabeth McPartland
Anthony and Theresa Mrozik
Gabriel Munoz
Rosemarie O'Bannion
Kevin and Janet O'Leary
Mary Beth and Ray Orrange
Scott Orrange
Cheryl Owczarzak
Richard Parker
Lisa Petronio
Cristina Pleskow
Mary Polinski
Richard Polinski
Erica Reger

Anne Rich
Frances Romeo
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Schlatterer
Rosanne Schlein
Sara Schumacher
Brooke Smith
Sarah Snyder
Stephanie Sullivan
Barbara Surra
Diane Terranova
Nicole Timm
Francisco M. Vasquez
Michael Walsh
Lauren Warren
Lois Weaver
Gretchen White
Mary Beth White
Stephen Whitton
Women Lawyers of WNY
Laura Yager
Emily Zielinski

A Special Thanks to KeyBank and 
Transitowne Automotive Group 
for Their Generous Donations!

Community Foundation for Greater Buffalo - $125,500.00
Mother Cabrini Health Foundation - $114,750.00
Hamister Family Foundation - $78,645.19
Mary Kay Charitable Foundation - $20,000.00
HSBC - $10,000.00
The John R. Oishei Foundation - $10,000.00
The Marjorie and John Buyers Foundation Inc. - $10,000.00
Chase and Mayci Family Fund - $5,000.00
The Peter & Elizabeth C. Tower Foundation - $5,000.00
The Fatta Foundation - $2,000.00
Maria M. Love Convalescent Fund - $1,500.00

SS Buyers Charitable Fund - $1,500.00
Verizon Media - $1,500.00
Harry G. Meyer Restricted Endowment Fund - $1,000.00
Marie S. and Frederic K. Houston Fund at the Community 
Foundation - $1,000.00
The Almar Family Foundation - $1,000.00
The Benedictine Foundation of NYS - $1,000.00
The Smith Family Foundation - $900.00
Alan and Michele Scheff Family Fund at the Community 	
Foundation - $500.00

Child & Family Services is sincerely grateful for the grants we received during the 2019-2020 fiscal year.

2019-2020 Grant Awards

Division

Care Network

of Buffalo
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330 Delaware Avenue
Buffalo, New York 14202
www.cfsbny.org
(716) 842-2750

Child & Family Services
Administrative Office, Suite 300
Counseling Offices, Suite 110
3901 Genesee Street 
Cheektowaga, New York 14225
(716) 842-2750

Center for Resolution & Justice
Tri-Main Center
2495 Main Street, Suite 357
Buffalo, New York 14214
(716) 362-2323

Cheektowaga Counseling
3901 Genesee Street 
Cheektowaga, New York 14225
(716) 681-5718

Conners Children’s Center
824 Delaware Avenue
Buffalo, New York 14209
(716) 884-3802

Employee Assistance Program (EAP)
Tri-Main Center
2495 Main Street, Suite 357
Buffalo, New York 14214
(716) 681-4300

Downtown Counseling
330 Delaware Avenue
Buffalo, New York 14202
(716) 842-2750

Foster Care and Adoption
824 1/2 Delaware Avenue
Buffalo, New York 14209
(716) 882-0555

Haven House 
Domestic Violence Hotline
(716) 884-6000

Stanley G. Falk School
848 Delaware Avenue
Buffalo, New York 14209
(716) 882-0090

CHILD & FAMILY SERVICES 
FREQUENT PHONE NUMBERS

Facebook.com/CFSBNY

Twitter @CFSBNY
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S E N I O R  M A N A G E M E N T 
T E A M

Susan Arena 

Diane J. Ceravolo

Betsy Constantine

Cheryl Duggan

Albert Erni

Tracy Heneghan

Linda A. Kahn

Timothy E. 
Kupinski, AIA

Kevin F. O’Leary

Matthew V. Spencer

John C. Spitzmiller, Esq.

Tamara Tempfer, 
RN, MSN, PNP

Richard A. Wall, Ph.D.

Michael K. Walsh

Kristina M. Young

John R. Rodgers
Chair

Christine Garvelli
Vice Chair

Anthony Mrozik
Treasurer

William Loecher
Secretary

Elizabeth McPartland
President & CEO

Elizabeth McPartland
President & CEO

EMcPartland@cfsbny.org

Mary Czopp
Chief Development Officer

MCzopp@cfsbny.org

Rachael Greene
Superintendent, Stanley G. Falk School

RGreene@falkschool.com

Ian Long
Chief Financial Officer

ILong@cfsbny.org

Linda McCartan 
Chief Operating Officer
LMcCartan@cfsbny.org

Erica Reger
Chief Human Resources Officer

EReger@cfsbny.org

Laura Yager
Chief Risk Officer
LYager@cfsbny.org

Melissa Royer
Executive Administrative Assistant to the CEO

MRoyer@cfsbny.org


